Community Development/Parks & Recreation Committee
MINUTES
July 17, 2017

Call to Order

The Community Development/Parks & Recreation Committee meeting of the Lemoyne
Borough Council was held on Monday, July 17, 2017 at Borough Hall, 510 Herman
Avenue, Lemoyne, PA.  Chairperson Donna Hope called the meeting to order a
6:00 p.m.

Roll Call

Committee members present were Donna Hope and Mike Sadowski. Councilman Dan
Green arrived at approximately 6:15 p.m. Also present was Jim Fair, Maintenance
Supervisor and Mayor Gale Gallo.

Public Comments
There were no public comments

Review of the Minutes from June 19, 2017
Mr. Sadowski made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Ms. Hope. Motion

carried unanimously.

Pool Update — Todd Miller, West Shore Recreation Supervisor
Mr. Miller was not able to be present at the meeting, but did send Ms. Hope an email
with the following points:

e Walk in Patron Revenue: advised we are within $200 of last year’s
figures at this time and advised this is great due to 2016 being one of the
highest in 7 years.

e Scason Pass Holders: Advised we are at 775 season passes which is very
close to what we sold in 2016.

e Popsicle Giveaway: Advised Mid Penn Bank came to the pool on
Saturday and gave away about 30 popsicles to patrons. Mid Penn
purchased a total of 100; we gave away the other 70 throughout the rest of
the day.

6. Subcommittee and other reports

a. Report from Design Subcommittee — Mural Project — Sue Yenchko
e Ms. Yenchko provided information regarding the Mural dedication
ceremony which is scheduled for Sunday, July 30, 2017 from 2:00 p.m. to
4:00 p.m. in Lemoyne Borough Community Room. The agenda was
reviewed and serving refreshments was discussed. Mayor Gallo advised
she would take care of refreshments with Ms. Yenchko.



b.

C.

Report from Lemoyne Business Association — Gale Gallo
e Gallo advised that the concert at Negley was a great success and thanked
the Maintenance Department for their assistance.
Report from Downtown Services Coordinator — Rebecca Yearick
e Ms. Yearick provided her report and went over information from the
June 28™ meeting with REC Board of Directors and their findings. She
advised no formal decisions have been made.

7. New Business

a.

b.

Jim Fair advised that he did give quotes for benches to the Lions Club and is
waiting on a response.

Mr. Fair also advised that the benches at Negley Park have been moved to
different locations in the park due to difficulty mowing around them.

Mr. Fair advised that persons were inquiring if they could rent the gazebo due to
the pavilion being rented. The Committee decided it was not a good idea to get
into the renting of the gazebo.

The Committee decided that copies of all rentals for parks and pavilions should be
given to the Police Department.

The Committee discussed the annual volunteer party. Tentative date was
September 9, 2017.

Jim Fair advised the Shade Tree Commission will be planting trees in Negley
Park to prevent persons from driving past the barricades in the winter months.

8. Announcements

Next meeting will be held Monday, August 21, 2017

9. Adjournment
Being no further business Ms. Hope adjourned the meeting at 7:10 p.m.



